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Federation of West Leigh Infant &  
Backwell C of E Junior School 

Newsletter 6- Term 3 
Thursday 8th February 2024 

On our website - Links 

West Leigh - Letters to Parents 

BJS - Letters to Parents 

Important Dates - Term  4 

Thursday 8th February – BJS PTA Valentines Disco 

Friday 9th February – WL Rabbit cake and uniform sale 

Friday 9th February – Last day of Term 3 

Monday 19th February – INSET day at both schools 

Tuesday 20th February – Start of Term 4 

Tues 20th Feb – Fri 23rd Feb – WL Arts Week 

Thursday 7th March – World Book Day  

Tuesday 12th March – WL parents evening 

Wednesday 13th March – BJS parents evening  

Thursday 14th March – WL parents evening 

Thursday 14th March – BJS parents evening  

Thursday 14th March – Enrichment Morning 3 

Friday 15th March – BJS 4C Cake Sale 

Monday 18th March – BJS Y5 Church Day 

Wednesday 20th March – BJS Easter Service 2.30pm      
St Andrew’s Church    

Thursday 21st March – WL PTA Easter Disco 

Thursday 21st March – BJS Swimming Gala 

Friday 22nd March – BJS Break the Rules Day 

Thursday 28th March – WL Spring Sing at 2.30pm 

Thursday 28th March – Last day of Term 4 

Monday 15th April – Start of Term 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Backwell Federation Newsletter  

Term 3 Federation Value - Respect 

Wishing you all a lovely half term break.  We 

look forward to seeing you all back on 

Tuesday 20th February. 

https://www.backwellfederation.co.uk/page/?title=Letters+to+Parents+%2D+West+Leigh&pid=441
https://www.backwellfederation.co.uk/page/?title=BJS+Letters+to+parents&pid=440
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Hedgehogs started this term with a fantastic superhero WOW day, to kick off their new writing topic which 

was inspired by Traction Man by Mini Grey. The children created their own superhero characters – we had 

everything from Rainbow Girl to Adventure Boy! Our writing for the term has been based on our 

superheroes and their adventures, and we have been honing our writing skills using noun phrases, adverbs, 

exclamation sentences and questions to write our own superhero comic books. Don’t they look fantastic on 

our bookshelves?  

In Science we have been exploring Everyday Materials & their Properties. We have done lots of practical 

investigations to test the flexibility, absorbency and water resistance of different materials. We have learned 

about recording and interpreting data and have developed some great science skills!  

 

Thank you to everyone who bought 

books from the book fair last week.  We 

have been given a reward amount of 

£226.45 to spend on new books for the 

school. 
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Tuesday 6th February 2024 was our second Enrichment morning of the school year. This year’s theme is 

Mental Health and Wellbeing and the children took part in creative and even messy wellbeing activities! 

Have a look below to see what each house got up to. Our next Enrichment morning is on Thursday 14th 

March 2024. If you are interesting in helping out, please let the school office know.     

Willow house made dreamcatchers as part of our enrichment morning. We made them as in indigenous 

American cultures they take away bad dreams and help us to sleep better. Sleep is really important for our 

well-being as it means our brains and bodies are well rested and ready for the day. To make the 

dreamcatchers, we had to use our cutting, hole-punching, sticking, threading and colouring skills. They look 

fantastic!  

Our Enrichment days this year are focussed on the theme of Mindfulness. The children from Oak House 

watched a short video clip about the benefits of exercise and spending time outdoors to our mental 

wellbeing, then had a go at two activities which involved exercise and the outdoors.  They completed a yoga 

challenge and worked as a team to play some parachute games in the hall, and went outside into the 

millennium garden to see what signs of nature they could spot. They then collected natural materials such as 

leaves, twigs and pebbles to create a leaf crown or a nature-themed collage. 
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Sycamore House talked about how breathing can make us feel calm and relaxed.  We enjoyed making 

breathing wands before watching a video about Belly Breathing and using our wands to help us breathe out 

slowly and deeply. We also made sun catchers/stained glass windows, choosing colours which make us feel 

cheerful. The children worked happily together and we were really impressed with their concentration - well 

done Sycamore! 

Beech House have enjoyed a very sticky enrichment morning! They have been designing and making their 

own string bowls. This activity involved cutting different lengths of string and dipping each piece of string 

into PVA glue. The string strands were then arranged on an upturned paper bowl and left to dry. We are 

hoping our bowls, once dried, will look something like this:- 
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Congratulations to our West Leigh Superstars  

 

 

 

 

Thursday 25th January 

Reception – Iggy, Ava 

Year 1 – Callista, Charlotte 

Year 2 – Eden, Harriet  

 

 

 

 

Thursday 1st February 

Reception – Ray, Marcus 

Year 1 – Alexander, Eva 

Year 2 – Elin, Josh  

 

 

 

 

Thursday 8th February 

Reception – Ivor 

Year 1 – Connie, Vrutti 

Year 2 – Freya 
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Just a reminder that Westfield Drive will be permanently made a School Street with work being carried 

out to the entrance of Westfield Drive over half term.  
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BACKWELL C OF E JUNIOR SCHOOL 

 

Celebration Assembly - ‘Backwell B’ Awards 

  

Our Backwell B awards include:  Be your Best, Be Kind and Be Responsible 

  

Celebration Assembly – 26th January 2024 

Year 3 -  Aydhin, Raya and Carter 

Year 4 -  Zara and Eleanor 

Year 5 -  Monty and Amy 

Year 6 -  Toby and Rose 

 

Celebration Assembly – 2nd February 2024 

Year 3 -  Archie and Charlie M 

Year 5 –  Rosie and Ilya 

Year 6 -  Archie and Monty 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
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The finished results were beautiful and we are looking forward to being able to see them on 

display in the house. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Our Year 6 Pupil Chaplains have finished their term of office and a new team have 

started their training for this exciting role. A selection of year 5 children spent the 

afternoon with Timi and Martin at St Andrew’s Church learning all about becoming 

part of Chaplaincy Team. We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the 

outgoing Chaplains for their time and dedication to the role. Read all about their 

highlights…..  

I loved going to 

Taunton and meeting 

all the other pupil 

chaplains 

 Being a pupil 

chaplain helped me 

learn about God 

and who he is and 

how to worship him 

We did lots of 

things! Lots of Bible 

reading and 

prayers, and had a 

lot of fun! 

It’s been very fun and 

exciting to learn, but 

not just learn like we 

learn in school but in a 

more free way. 

I learned that love is 

not just a feeling it’s 

an action and a 

decision on how we 

treat people.  

We did readings in church 

and wrote prayers, I know 

that I can pray anywhere 

now, not just in church. I 

learned that God is with us all 

the time, and that he cares. 

I like reading the Action Bible, I like 

the stories and what they teach us. 

My favourite memory was going to 

Taunton and acting out the feeding 

of the 5000. 

We learned so many lessons 

it’s hard to pick! I think the 

stories we learned will help 

me make decisions later, I 

will remember them and 

think about them when I 

have to decide things. 
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Beech house joined the teachers from Oak House (Mr. Williams and Mrs. Pearson) to create 
shadow puppet shows based on classic fairytales. In groups of 9, the children wrote a script, 
cut out their characters and props and performed their show using an old light-projector - all in 
a morning's work for Beech house! – Mr Williams. 
 
 
We have had our latest Enrichment day with the theme of paper this week at the juniors. 
Beech house had the opportunity to make shadow puppets based on fairy tales and using just 
black cards and split pins - they loved it! Old newspapers were turned into high fashion in Oak 
house - dress, handbags and accessories all made it to the catwalk.   Paper aeroplanes took 
flight in Willow house with the winners announced for which went the furthest and which 
stayed in the air the longest. Finally, Sycamore used their origami skills to make creatures such 
as frogs, cats, dog, giraffes and elephants! 
Everyone enjoyed having time in their houses. 
 
by Chester, Nell and Bea (School council) 
 

On Tuesday, the teachers of Sycamore house challenged the children of Oak house to make 
fashion news!!  The task was literally to make an item of clothing (or entire outfit) out of 
newspaper: the ultimate recycling!   
 
We began by looking at fashion examples of clothes made from materials ranging from 
Subway wrappers, and bin bags, to M&M Packets and Lindor wrappers (Miss Brock offered to 
eat the Lindor needed to make a replica if anyone wanted to) and even a dress made from 
£20 and £50 notes!!!  
 
After our research, we split into mixed year group teams and began planning, making and 
perfecting our designs.  Handbags and fans were the 'go to' accessories today with a good 
selection of hats and crowns adding to the main items of jackets, dresses and tops. There 
was even an evening gown complete with train!  
 
Each outfit was then expertly modelled on the cat walk to great applause from the audience. 
Excellent work Oak house!! – Miss Brock 
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Road Safety 
 

We have received a number of complaints recently regarding speeding traffic on Church Lane, I am 
sad to say that a number of cars have been identified as parents from BJS. As we are all aware, the 
roads are very narrow and cars travelling above the speed limit could cause significant harm if a 
person was to get caught by a car. We are aware that this is a well used road, and lots of local traffic 
as well as school traffic travels along the road but please please can we ask that all our families drive 
with caution. I am sure you will all agree that the safety of our children is most important.  
A reminder also that the yellow Zig Zags are there for safety – please do not park on them, no 
matter if you will only be a few seconds, unfortunately a few seconds is all it can take for a child to 
be injured.   

This Photo by Unknown Author is 

Lego Donations Required  
 

We are very excited to announce that Mrs 

Pearson is looking at setting up a Lego Club here 

at BJS, in order for this to be put in place we are 

asking for any donations of Lego to be brought 

into school, so during the half term why not 

have a clear out and if you have any unused or 

unloved Lego we would be very happy to 

receive it at school. Thank you in advance 😊 

https://www.pngall.com/lego-png/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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Children’s Mental Health Week is taking 

place from 5 – 11 February, The theme this 

year is  

“My Voice Matters”. 

My Voice Matters is about empowering 

children and young people by providing 

them with the tools they need to express 

themselves. When we feel empowered, 

there is a positive impact on our 

wellbeing. Children who feel that their 

voices are heard and can make a 

difference have a greater sense of 

community and self esteem.  

At BJS we have been focusing on this topic 

through assemblies and class work. 

Q: What was the best 

thing about today? 

Y5 Child Answer: Coming 

into school because I saw 

my friends 

Q: What was the best 

thing about today? 

Y3 Child Answer: PE 

because it was 3J against 

3W and 3W won  

Q: Who would you talk 

to if you were feeling 

worried about your 

Mental Health? 

Y5 Child Answer: I would 

talk to my teacher and 

say I am not feeling that 

good. 

Q: What was the best thing 

about today? 

Y4 Child Answer: Today was 

a school trip and the best 

bit was the medical centre 

and they were showing us 

how Romans would help 

the poor people and the 

rich people.   

Q: What was the best 

thing about today? 

Y3 Child Answer: 

Probably English  
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In school we have been talking about Mental health. We learnt that mental health is all about how you 
approach things. We learnt to try to move from a fixed mindset to a growth mindset. A growth mindset is 
all about thinking positively whereas a fixed mindset focuses on the negative things, 
 We know that it is just as important to look after your mental health as it is to keep your body healthy. 
Remember to think positively and notice the bad but focus on the good! 
 
by Zara, Arun and Pippa 
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Thank you! 

So far your generous support has allowed us to raise:  

5PB cake sale – £129.89 

3W cake sale – £105.35  

The money raised by the class cake sales goes directly to the 

class for them to use for a fun activity/experience.  

 

So far this year we have been able to fund a mural to go on 

the outside wall of 5PB that is directly to your left as you go 

in the gate. Work is due to start on this very soon by the 

wonderful Sophie Rae who also did the mural at West Leigh. 

We are also funding new reading books for Year 3 and 

Barrington Stoke books.  

Backwell Junior School Association & West Leigh Infants PTA present: 

The Big Quiz 2024! 
Backwell Junior School Association and West Leigh Infants PTA are thrilled to invite all parents, carers, family and 
friends to The Big Quiz on Friday 15th March, 8pm start. 
After the success of solo quizzes for both BJSA and West Leigh PTA we decided to join forces and create an even 
bigger and better quiz night.  
The quiz will be held in Backwell Secondary School Theatre. Doors open at 7:30pm for 8pm start. 

Overall winners will receive a prize, trophy/medals and of course get all the bragging rights knowing they are the 
ultimate quiz champions of Backwell!  
For more information please see the links below. 

To save parents having to reregister for PTA events logins, you are able to buy tickets from both BJSA & WLI as we 

will be splitting the funds raised between the schools equally.  

BJS Quiz Tickets - CLICK HERE 

West Leigh Quiz Tickets -CLICK HERE  

 
 

Fundraising Events- 

Children’s Disco – 8th February  

BJSA & West Leigh Infants PTA Present - The Big Quiz – 15th March  

Break the Rules Day – 22nd March 

 

BJSA UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Class Cake Sales-  
4C - Friday 15th March 
6S - Friday 10th May 
5B - Friday 14th June 
3J - Friday 5th July 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sophie Rae’s Mural at West Leigh 

Our School Council have come up with some 

fantastic ideas for the design at BJS. We are 

looking forward to seeing Sophie turn these 

ideas into some beautiful artwork to brighten up 

the school.  

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/backwelljuniors/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=76027
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/backwellfederationpa/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=76062
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  Aspens Select 

The new menu is now live.  Please remember to book your lunches for next 

term so that the kitchen can plan ahead.  Many thanks. 

If your child is unwell and cannot attend school please can you 

ensure that you leave a message or email the office to let us know 

by 9.30am on the day of absence and each day thereafter. 

Norovirus – 48hr rule 

As we head into the Winter season we would like to remind parents 

that if your child is unfortunate to catch this bug, regulations state that 

they are not able to return to school for a least 48 hours from the last 

episode. Please also remember to contact the school to record your 

child’s absence each day. 

Wrap Around Care – Important Information  

 

Please ensure that Premier Education are contacted directly for any amendments to 

bookings or collection arrangements, all contact details are detailed here: 

 

Backwell Junior School: 

Site Phone: 07707878334 - Active between 7:15 & 8:30am for BSC / Active between 

2:30pm & 6pm for ASC. Any queries for day-to-day club changes with collection, or 

information that may be relevant with regards to children attending or not attending.  

 

Email - c.clarke@premier-education.com for information regarding updates for the 

day, or collection passwords if somebody different is collecting.  

 

Email - info@premier-education.com for any queries around bookings, cancellations, 

changes to bookings.  

 

West Leigh Infant School: 

Site Phone: 07707800019 - Active between 2:30pm & 6pm for ASC. Any queries for 

day-to-day club changes with collection, or information that may be relevant with 

regards to children attending or not attending.  

 

Email - info@premier-education.com for any queries around bookings, cancellations, 

changes to bookings.  
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